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Public Housing Notice 2015-23 
 

 

 
DHCD has successfully identified Host Housing Authorities for the Regional Capital Assistance Teams (RCATs) in 
the Central-West and Southeast Regions; however, we still need to identify a host for the Northeast Region that 
covers about 9,000 units of state units dispersed across Essex, Middlesex, and Suffolk Counties. 
 
If your LHA is located in this region and you are interested in potentially hosting the program, please refer back to 
the original RFR document which was posted on June 2, 2015 (See RFR in PHN 2015-15 and the related Questions 
and Answers in PHN 2015-16), and submit a response according to the following process: 
 

 Fill out all required exhibits (See pages 15-20 of the original RFR and Attachments D and E). 

 Submit one (1) hardcopy original and six (6) copies of the required exhibits to DHCD by 4:00pm on 
Monday, November 30, 2015. No late responses will be accepted. Submissions must be addressed to:  

Procurement Manager 
100 Cambridge Street, 3rd Floor 
Boston, MA 02114  
 

If there are additional questions, please submit them via email to amy.stitely@state.ma.us. We are sorry, but DHCD 
staff cannot respond to phone inquiries.  

Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING & 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

 

Charles D. Baker, Governor      Karyn E. Polito, Lieutenant Governor      Chrystal Kornegay, Undersecretary 

To: Local Housing Authority (LHA) Executive Directors  
 

From:  Sarah Glassman, Associate Director, Division of Public Housing & Rental Assistance 
  
Date:  
 

October 1, 2015 

Re: Regional Capital Assistance Team Program -  Request for Responses (RFR) 
Second posting for the Northeast Region Only 
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